## MINUTES REVENUE SHARING PUBLIC HEARING - May 30, 1980

A public hearing was held on May 30, 1980 at 3:00 P.M. in County Council Chambers, Public Service Building, Walhalla, S.C.

The purpose of the Hearing was to provide the citizens of Oconee County an opportunity to offer written or oral comments regarding the use of revenue sharing funds. A public notice was placed in the three local newspapers on May 21, 1980 and on the bulletin boards at the County Court House, the three towns, and office of Council on Aging.

Present for the hearing were: Supervisor James M. Phinney, Council Clerk, Ann Orr, Budget Director James R. Lay, Mr. Edward Ninestein, Jr. representing the Council on Aging and Mr. Dick Mangrum from WSNW Radio. Mr. Lay explained the purpose of the Hearing as requested by revenue sharing laws, rules and regulations. Mr. Ninestein recommended that \$4,000 of revenue sharing money be earmarked to assist in the funding of an employee for Council on Aging. Currently the position is occupied by a CETA employee which they will loose. He stated they needed continued services of this individual and that they do not have sufficient funds for the employee. Mr. Lay stated that he would forward the request to the Members of Council for their consideration.

There being no other citizens present, nor comments from those attending, the Hearing was adjourned at 3:15 P.M.